4th Floor 102 West Port Edinburgh EH3 9DN **T**: 0131 625 1500

E: info@audit-scotland.gov.uk www.audit-scotland.gov.uk



11 September 2025

Richard Leonard
Convener
Public Audit Committee
Scottish Parliament

Dear Convener

Impact monitoring and evaluation report

Please find attached Audit Scotland's 2025 impact monitoring and evaluation report. This report is part of our impact monitoring, evaluation and reporting framework. It draws on:

- Monitoring data from audit products published between February 2024 to December 2024.
- Evaluation data from performance audit reports published between July 2022 and February 2024.
- Evaluation data from annual audits of the financial year ending 31 March 2024.

Under section 6.7.1(c) of the Parliament's Standing Orders, I refer this report to the Public Audit Committee. The Committee may wish to consider this briefing as part of their work programme.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Boyle

Auditor General for Scotland